
PUBLIC/LEGAL NOTICE 

 

The regular monthly Board meeting of the Lisle Library District Board of Trustees will be held on January 10, 2018 at 

7:00 pm in the Meeting Room of the Lisle Library District, 777 Front Street, Lisle, Illinois. 

 

Any person who has a disability requiring accommodations to participate in this meeting should contact the Lisle Library 

during regular business hours within 48 hours before the meeting. Requests for a qualified interpreter require three 

working days advance notice. 

LISLE LIBRARY DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 

January 10, 2018 - 7:00 p.m. 
1. Roll call 

2. Opportunity for visitors to speak 

3. Consent Agenda - Action Required 

a. Approve Minutes of the December 13, 2017 Board Meeting 

b. Acknowledge Treasurer’s Report, 12/31/17, Investment Activity Report, 12/31/17,  Current Assets 

Report, 12/31/17, Revenue Report, 12/31/17, and Expense Report, 12/31/17 

c. Authorize Payment of Bills, 1/10/18 

4. Director’s Report 

Assign Trustees for “Review of Bills Next Month” 

Vice President Hummel and Trustee Flint reviewed the December billings in January. 

President Fisher and Trustee Bartelli will review the January billings in February. 

5. Assistant Director’s Report 

6. Committee Reports 

a. Finance 

b. Personnel/Policy 

c. Physical Plant 

7. Unfinished Business 

8. New Business 

a. Appoint Committee to prepare 18/19 Working Budget 

b. Approve Per Capita Grant - Action Required 

Approve the 2018 Illinois Public Library Per Capita and Equalization Aid Grant Application 

c. Appoint Strategic Plan Committee 

9. Executive Session 

 5ILCS 120/2(c)(1) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal of  

 specific employees of the public body or legal counsel for the public body, including hearing testimony 

 on a complaint lodged against an employee of the public body, or against legal counsel for the public 

 body to determine its validity. 

10. Adjourn 
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LISLE LIBRARY DISTRICT  

BOARD MEETING 

December 13, 2017 - 7:00 p.m. 

 
1. Roll call 

Present: 

Jay Fisher - President 

Thomas Hummel - Vice President 

Longry Wang - Treasurer 

Liz Sullivan - Secretary 

Marjorie Bartelli - Trustee 

Richard Flint - Trustee 

Emily Swistak - Trustee 

 

Also present: 

Tatiana Weinstein - Director 

Beth McQuillan - Assistant Director 

Ginger Boskelly - Finance Director 

Chris Knight - Recording Secretary 

Will Savage - Director of Youth Services 

Michael Lo - President, Kiwanis Club of Lisle 

Gary Shafer - Kiwanis Club of Lisle 

Cathy Cawiezel - Friends of the Lisle Public Library District 

Nancy Wilson - Friends of the Lisle Public Library District 

Kevin Musial - Knutte & Associates, P.C. 

 

2. Opportunity for visitors to speak - None 

 

3. Presentations: Kiwanis Club of Lisle and Friends of the Lisle Public Library District 

MOTION: President Fisher moved to amend the agenda to begin the meeting with presentations from the 

Kiwanis Club of Lisle and Friends of the Lisle Public Library. Vice President Hummel seconded. 

Voice Vote - All Aye 

 

The LLD Director introduced and thanked the Kiwanis Club of Lisle for donating sensory toys for the Youth 

Services Department (toys on display). Kiwanis President, Michael Lo, stated that the Club was happy to 

donate toys and credited the Library for the good work they do. Photos were taken of Kiwanis Club 

members and the LLD Board of Trustees near the display of sensory toys. 

 

The Director introduced and thanked Friends of the Lisle Public Library District members, Nancy Wilson and 

Cathy Cawiezel for donating a rocking chair to the Youth Services Department (chair on display). Ms. 

Cawiezel stated that the rocking chair was in memory of Robin Sprietsma, a former Lisle Library District 

Board member, staff member, and Friend. She distributed handouts about Robin’s contributions to the 

community. Photos were taken of Friends members and the LLD Board of Trustees surrounding the rocking 

chair.   

 

4. Accept Annual Audit 

MOTION: President Fisher moved to amend the agenda to advance the presentation of the annual audit. 

Vice President Hummel seconded. Voice Vote - All Aye 
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Kevin Musial from Knutte & Associates, P.C. presented the annual audit, walking the Board through each 

section of the report. Mr. Musial concluded that the Library is in a good financial position. The Board was 

asked if they had any questions. Secretary Sullivan asked that the last sentence be removed from the 

management letter. Mr. Musial clarified that the statement is standard for management letters, however 

he would follow up with the firm President for possible modification in future letters. 

MOTION: Vice President Hummel moved to accept the audit. Trustee Wang seconded. 

Roll Call Vote – All Aye. 

 

5. Consent Agenda 

a. Approve Minutes of the November 1, 2017 Special Board Meeting 

b. Approve Minutes of the November 8, 2017 Board Meeting 

c. Approve Minutes of the November 9, 2017 Special Board Meeting 

d. Acknowledge Treasurer’s Report, 11/30/17, Investment Activity Report, 11/30/17,  Current Assets 

Report, 11/30/17, Revenue Report, 11/30/17, and Expense Report, 11/30/17 

e. Authorize Payment of Bills, 12/13/17 

MOTION: Trustee Flint moved to approve the Consent Agenda. Vice President Hummel seconded. 

Roll Call Vote - All Aye    

 

6. Director’s Report 

Assign Trustees for “Review of Bills Next Month.” 
President Fisher and Trustee Bartelli reviewed the November billings in December. 
Vice President Hummel and Trustee Flint will review the December billings in January. 

 

The Director stated that LLD’s Winter Read launched on December 1st. On December 2nd, the Library held a 

holiday event for Winter Read featuring award-winning musician, Fruteland Jackson. 43 patrons registered 

on that day. As of the Director’s report, 220 adults have registered and 208 bookmarks were given out to 

the Library’s younger readers to keep track of their Winter Read progress. 

 

The Director, Assistant Director, and IT Manager met with the Library’s outsourced technology company, 

OSG. They discussed future enhancements and upgrades for the Library’s network.  

 

A new networked copier/scanner has been connected in the Administrative Department. LLD contracted 

with Konica Minolta. The new copier/scanner has enhanced features and should prove more cost effective 

than the preceding machine.  

 

The Director conferred with the LLD attorney on policies up for discussion this evening.  The attorney was 

impressed with the Committee work on Policy 901: Sexual Harassment. 

 

The Library received its final restitution payment in November for a theft in 2011. 

 

There is a new Gallery 777 exhibit by artist Kasia Szczesniewski. A reception for the exhibit was held on 

December 8th. Over 50 people attended the reception.  

 

The Director mentioned that the President of the Friends of the Lisle Public Library District sent a program 

attendance report for the year. So far, 522 people have attended Friends programs in 2017. 
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The Book and Paper Guild, who meet at the Library on a monthly basis, donated a book for the Library’s 

collection. The Director publicly thanked them for the holiday donation. 

 

  Discussion:  

Trustee Bartelli asked the Director if it was possible for those not on Committees to be notified of 

the Committee meeting dates. The Director stated that she would email all Trustees prior to 

Committee meetings. Trustee Flint stated that Fruteland Jackson is a major blues performer and a 

great catch for the Library. Secretary Sullivan requested that she would like the audit earlier than 

was received this year.  The Director stated that the audit was provided one week prior to the Board 

meeting.  Treasurer Wang responded that it may depend on the auditor’s workload and that the 

delivery schedule might be negotiable when contracting with a firm next year.  

 

7. Assistant Director’s Report 

The Assistant Director provided information about her meeting with the Digital Outreach Team (DOT). They 

discussed using Hootsuite for posting social media posts. The team boosted the Winter Read program with 

special posts. 

 

The Safety Team finalized their work for the Illinois Per Capita Grant and submitted a report to the Director. 

 

Employees will receive active shooter training at the December staff meeting by the Lisle Police Department.   

 

The Event Planning Team met to finish Winter Read plans and discussed planning for next year’s Harry 

Potter event to be held on March 10th. 

 

The Assistant Director, Director and IT Manager met with Outsource Solutions Group to discuss the Library’s 

network, security and server replacement. 

 

The Library received memorial donations. Staff selected genre books for those donations. Memorial plates 

were then placed inside each book. 

 

A new roof was installed on the storage room by Rightway Roofing and Gutters. Six damaged carpet squares 

were replaced in Meeting Room A by DeSitter Flooring. 

 

 Discussion:  

Secretary Sullivan asked if there was a way to count clicks on social media posts. The Assistant 

Director told her that she would check into that. Treasurer Wang commented on the increase in 

computer program attendance and increased use of Hoopla. The Director responded by  stating that 

Adult Services has walk-up sessions for patrons at the Connection Desk for various electronic device 

related training. The Director stated that the increased use of Hoopla may very well be because 

patrons are more comfortable using the service after platform updates.  

 

Vice President Hummel asked if email training was available for patrons. The Director affirmed that 

staff facilitate technology classes as well as one-on-one instruction as needed. Secretary Sullivan 

asked why the number of volunteer hours were down. The Assistant Director informed her that this 

time of year there isn’t as much of a demand for volunteers as there is in the summer. Will Savage, 

Director of Youth Services, explained that the primary need for volunteers is during the Summer 

Read program and that they have pared down the number of volunteers to best suit the needs of 

the Department allowing for more quality, not quantity, of time spent volunteering. 
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Secretary Sullivan asked how the Library gets the statistics regarding people visiting the Library. The 

Director stated that there is a people counter device at the entrance of the building.  

 

Secretary Sullivan commented on the use of the small group study rooms. She asked if there was a 

way to let patrons reserve them or sign-up by using a form. The Director informed her that attempts 

had been made in the past to have a sign-in sheet as an experiment for room use.  Patrons were to 

self-regulate the room schedule.  Staff cannot visually monitor the rooms due to the building’s 

configuration.  Staff found that patrons intermittently used the sign-in sheet and most often 

disregarded the practice.   

 

Trustee Bartelli asked if there were time limits for using the small group study rooms. The Director 

explained that the rooms are shared spaces and that there are no time limits. The Director also 

stated that there are three rooms; a quiet study room near Reference, and two other study rooms 

near the Circulation Desk. The Director mentioned that she was aware of other libraries that have a 

sign-in system, but that those libraries have a number of rooms where dedicated staff are able to 

monitor the use of the rooms.  

    

8. Committee Reports 

a. Finance - The Committee met on December 13th to approve the minutes of the October 30th 

Finance Committee meeting. The approved minutes will be in the January Board packet. Treasurer 

Wang provided a tax receipt update. No meeting planned. 

b. Personnel/Policy - The Committee met on November 29th. They discussed Ordinance 17-08, Policy 

901, Policy 906, and Policy 325. All except Policy 325 are to be discussed and voted on later in the 

meeting. The Committee has planned for a meeting on January 17, 2018 at 6:00 pm. 

c. Physical Plant - The Committee did not meet. No meeting planned. 

 

9. Unfinished Business - None 

 

10. New Business 

a. Approve Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund (IMRF) contribution 

MOTION: Trustee Flint moved to approve the Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund contribution of 

$200,000. Treasurer Wang seconded. 

Discussion of IMRF funds and rates followed. Trustees requested a presentation from IMRF 

representatives in 2018. 

Roll Call Vote - All Aye. The motion passed. 

 

b. Adopt Ordinance 17-08, Ordinance Adopting Policy Prohibiting Sexual Harassment, Discrimination, 

and Retaliation and Policy 901: Sexual Harassment 

MOTION: Trustee Flint Moved to adopt Ordinance 17-08, Ordinance Adopting Policy Prohibiting 

Sexual Harassment, Discrimination, and Retaliation and Policy 901: Sexual Harassment as written. 

Trustee Swistak seconded. 

 

 Discussion:  

Vice President Hummel requested confirmation on section B(3). Director Weinstein 

responded that the attorney said the policy was appropriately drafted and the procedure 

was proper. Secretary Sullivan asked if the term “unwelcome environment” could be added 
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to the policy. President Fisher responded by stating that section A, Item 3 of the new policy 

covers “unwelcome environment” issues.  

 

Secretary Sullivan expressed that the word “may” was used too frequently and instead, the 

term “shall” should be used.  Director Weinstein asked Secretary Sullivan to indicate which 

areas she thought needed wordsmithing.  Secretary Sullivan said she had notes regarding 

the entire policy.  

 

Secretary Sullivan stated that she thought that handling a complaint “informally” was 

incorrect. President Hummel responded by stating that handling a complaint informally is 

just the first step. If the complainant feels that the issue needs to be handled formally, they 

have the right to do so at any time.  

 

Secretary Sullivan asked why the policy has a one year time limit to file a complaint. 

Trustee Swistak and President Fisher responded by explaining that the Illinois Department 

of Human Rights (IDHR) has a 180 day time limit to file and the United States Equal 

Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC) has a 300 day time limit to file. The one year 

time limit to file a complaint with the LLD, extends beyond the time limits of the State and 

Federal organizations. 

 

President Fisher called for a vote on the motion. 

 

Roll Call Vote - Trustee Flint - Aye, Trustee Hummel - Aye, Trustee Sullivan - Abstain, Trustee 

Swistak - Aye, Trustee Wang - Aye, Trustee Bartelli - Aye. The motion passed. 

 

c. Approve Policy 906: Recording of LLD Board of Trustee Meetings 

MOTION: Vice President Hummel moved to approve Policy 906: Recording of LLD Board of Trustee 

Meetings following the purchase and training of audio equipment. Trustee Swistak seconded. 

 

Discussion:  

Treasurer Wang asked if this policy covers both audio and video. President Fisher and 

Director Weinstein stated that the policy encompasses all types of recording. Secretary 

Sullivan had a concern about the revised title of the policy in that patrons might think the 

policy references written minutes.  

 

Secretary Sullivan asked if the Library had a safety deposit box and if the Library paid for 

the box because she did not see a line item for a safety deposit box in the expense report. 

President Fisher confirmed that the Library does have a safety deposit box.  

 

President Fisher called for a vote on the motion. 

 

Roll Call Vote - All Aye. The motion passed. 

 

d. Approve 2018 Holiday Closings 

MOTION: Trustee Flint moved to approve the 2018 holiday closings. Trustee Swistak seconded. 
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Discussion:  

Vice President Hummel asked if it was possible to dismiss staff early on July 3rd. The 

Director mentioned that the Library has a fair amount of business before holidays such as 

patrons coming in for books and movies before the Library closes for Christmas.  Trustee 

Swistak agreed and confirmed that her family stocks up before the Library closes for a 

holiday.  

 

Secretary Sullivan also asked about closing at 5pm the day before a holiday closing. The 

Finance Director replied that the Library may have to calculate overtime pay for being open 

on a scheduled closed day and we would also have to change the holiday closing policy.   

 

President Fisher called for a vote on the motion. 

 

Roll Call Vote - All Aye. The motion passed. 

 

e. Discussion: Strategic Planning/Committee process 

President Fisher suggested a joint Trustee and staff committee to be announced in January 

consisting of three staff members and three Trustees. He asked that Board members wishing to be 

a part of the process to let him know. Trustee Bartelli suggested that the whole Board be on the 

committee. The rest of the Board members agreed. Trustee Flint affirmed that staff should be 

included. President Fisher agreed that staff should be part the committee as they have library 

expertise. Trustee Flint mentioned his experience with the previous strategic plan and that the 

process will require expertise, effort and cooperation on everyone’s part. Secretary Sullivan 

suggested that the Board should look at strategic plans from other libraries. President Fisher 

agreed.  

 

f. Discussion: Board Conference Update 

President Fisher and Trustee Flint both attended the Illinois Library Association Conference in 

October. They participated in various programs at the conference. President Fisher participated in 

programs relating to FOIA and OMA.  

 

Trustee Flint presented a table-talk program on Board diversity. Director Weinstein reviewed the 

new procedure and form for attendance/travel reimbursement for Trustees. She announced that 

both President Fisher and Trustee Flint submitted forms for their ILA attendance/travel and did not 

request reimbursement. 

 

Trustee Flint reminded the Board of a February Trustee Forum in Oakbrook. 

 

The Finance Director answered a question previously asked by Secretary Sullivan about not seeing a 

line item (cost) of a safety deposit box in the Library’s financials. The Finance Director pointed out 

that there is an expense line for the safety deposit box and it appears on page 21 within the Board 

packet. 

 

11. Adjourn 

MOTION: Trustee Flint moved to adjourn the meeting. Vice President Hummel seconded. 

Voice Vote - All Aye 

The meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m. 
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Recorded by 

 

____________________________________ 

Chris Knight, Recording Secretary 

 

Approved by the Board of Trustees on January 10, 2018. 

Approved by 

 

____________________________________ 

Liz Sullivan, Secretary of the Board 
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Board of Trustees
Jay Fisher President
Thomas Hummel Vice President
Longry Wang Treasurer
Liz Sullivan Secretary
Marjorie Bartelli Trustee
Richard Flint Trustee
Emily Swistak Trustee

LLD Team of Directors
Tatiana Weinstein Director

Beth McQuillan Assistant Director

Paul Hurt Circulation Services Director

Will Savage Youth Services Director

Elizabeth Hopkins Adult Services Director

Laura Murff Technical Services Director

Leadership 2018

annual report
      FY 2016 - 2017for

ENRICH • EDUCATE • EMPOWERENRICH • EDUCATE • EMPOWER
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FY16 -17  financial Highlights

Sample property tax bill for a home 
owner on Main Street, in the Village 
of Lisle, School District 202.
 
The Library portion of the total tax 
bill is 5%.

The primary source of Library funding 
comes from property taxes:

The Lisle Library District (LLD) is a public library serving residents in 
the District. The LLD is responsible for all Library operations, materials, 
services, staff and for the maintenance of the facility. The LLD fiscal year 
runs July 1st - June 30th. Additional financial information, including the 
annual audit, is available on the Library’s website lislelibrary.org.

• The LLD received property (including 
deferred property tax revenue), 
TIF and replacement taxes of 
$4,961,829 on an assessed valuation of 
$1,178,835,794.

• The LLD has no debt and a relatively 
small amount of liabilities. 
Total liabilities = $791,456.

• The LLD has a conservative investment 
policy and the majority of investments 
are 1-5 years in length.  Investment 
income increased by 1.66% in 
fiscal year 2017 due to stabilizing 
investments, increased rate of returns 
and longer maturities.

• LLD fund balances at the end of the 
fiscal year:

• The fiscal year ended with actual 
budget expenditures $267,688 under 
the working budget (Corporate Fund). 
This is largely due to five employee 
retirements, paying close attention 
to costs/renegotiating contracts and 
unexpended contingency funds.

• General/Corporate - $3,985,209
• Special Reserve - $2,666,300
• Building/Maintenance, retirement 

and Social Security - $913,308

Lisle Library District

School District 202

Fire District

Park District

College of DuPage

Other

Village

11%

6%

3%
6%

6% 5%

63%96%

Property Taxes

Replacement Taxes

Investment Income

Desk Revenue

Donations / Grants

TIF

Misc

96%
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FY16 -17  books and materials
Library Card Use

491,246 checkouts
36,214 holds placed
4,543 interlibrary loans received
1,499 interlibrary loans supplied
34,870 digital downloads
34,419 internet/computer logins
33,557 database logins

New Technology
Roku Streaming Movie Player  Over 600 movies and TV shows were 
made available to patrons. 2 Adult Roku and 2 Youth Roku were added 
to the collection this fiscal year. 
Playaway Launchpads  Launchpads are tablets preloaded with games 
and activities designed to teach children different educational skills and 
also focus on STEAM elements (science, technology, engineering, art 
and math).  In FY 16 / 17 Youth Services acquired 13 Launchpads and they 
circulated a total of 272 times.
Playaway Bookpacks  Packs contain a print book with the audiobook.  
This package allows readers to follow along; aiding with more 
challenging books. These items have been especially lauded by teachers 
working with ESL/ELD students or with struggling readers.
Low Vision Technology  Thanks to a generous donation from the Lisle 
Lions Club, we have new equipment for low vision patrons. These items 
include large print keyboards, high-definition PC monitors, handheld 
magnifiers, and a no-glare, adjustable floor lamp.
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The LLD launched a Community Engagement Project (CEP).
The CEP was piloted by an independent consultant with direction from 
the LLD Board of Trustees and Library Administration. 
Objectives of the CEP:
• Listen to the residents of the District
• Gather perceptions about future services, resources, and programs
• Hear ideas, suggestions and perspectives about our facility/grounds

(The CEP extended and concluded in FY17/18, more info at lislelibrary.org)

On January 1, 2017, Tatiana Weinstein became LLD’s 6th Library Director. 
The Director acts for the benefit of the residents of the District by directing 
services and programs in accordance with the Library’s mission, vision, 
values, and goals. Director Weinstein decreased the working budget for 
17/18 by 5.62% while continuing to devote appropriate funding towards 
materials, programs and resources for District residents.

In May of 2017, LLD Board membership changed to reflect three newly elected 
Trustees: Marjorie Bartelli, Emily Swistak and Liz Sullivan.  

FY16 -17  leadership

FY16 -17  COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

(Trustees, left to right: Hummel, Fisher, 
Bartelli, Wang, Swistak, Flint, Sullivan)

(Director: Tatiana Weinstein)
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Gallery 777 
6 - Art exhibits 
108 - Patrons attending 
opening receptions

Literacy at the Library
107 - English Language 
Development (ELD) classes
46 - ELD technology sessions
2,400 - Grant dollars awarded from 
the Naperville Education Foundation 
(NEF) to the LLD Families Together 
literacy program to purchase 
materials to support Literacy 
programming.

Adult Home Delivery Patrons
(Residents who cannot physically visit the Library)

52 - Average number of 
patrons in program
973 - Number of bags of 
materials delivered
65 - Volunteer hours devoted 
to delivery

Patrons
183,429 - Visitors
77,594 - Questions answered

Materials
23,479 - Physical materials added/
cataloged to the collection
17,326 - Digital materials added/
cataloged to the collection

Programs

Summer Read 2017
788 - Kids registered
149 - Teens registered
431 - Adults registered

2,072 - Adult titles read
734 - Adult reviews logged
513 - Teen titles read 
110 - Teen reviews logged

Chess Tournament
LLD’s first annual, timed, all-ages, 
tournament.

26 - Registered players
40 - Attendees
4 - hours of play

FY16 -17 by the numbers
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8th Annual I Love My Lisle 
Library Card Program (Sept)

43 - Business & nonprofit discount 
providers
178 - Patrons registered for cards
230 - Patrons renewed their cards

Youth Services
3,174 - Pegboard, Marble Run and 
Wishing Tree discoverable program 
participants 
135 - Spring Read participants
140 - Halloween Storytime attendees
589 - Total number of programs
10,640 - Total number of program 
attendees

Adult Services
72 - Book and Film Discussions lead by 
Librarians
79 - Teen programs; includes Teen 
Advisory Board (TAB) meetings
8 - Craft programs
148 - Participants in the first Winter 
Read program 
3635 - Document scanner sessions

FY16 -17 by the numbers  (continued)
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a year in photos
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Adult Services Quarterly Report 
October –November –December 2017 

 
October: 
 
October brought the Library’s annual tradition of celebrating Star Wars Reads Day. SWRD is an 
international celebration of storytelling and all things Star Wars. Approximately 75 people 
attended and enjoyed our themed photo booth, crafts, face painter, and snacks. Several patrons 
dressed up as their favorite Star Wars characters, and one family decorated their stroller in the 
style of a Tie-Fighter. Additionally, the Library hosted a screening of The Force Awakens and 
families enjoyed the matinee while snacking on popcorn. Due to the high attendance and patron 
enthusiasm, this event continues to be a great success.  
 
October was a busy month for outreach in Adult Services. Winona Patterson and Krista Kloepper 
along with Anne Loeding-Foster, visited Brookdale to sign up residents for new library cards or to 
renew library cards and discussed the home delivery program. Noelle Spicher spoke to 
approximately 25 Lisle High School students during a lunch time visit where she promoted 
upcoming programs and our digital offerings. Gail Graziani and Stephanie Kandlik attended the 
Lisle Heritage Society program 1917: Catalyst for the Modern Era, where they displayed a 
selection of related books for check out and discussed various library services with attendees. 
Pam Freer and Anne Loeding-Foster attended the Lisle Chamber of Commerce event, Lisle 
Uncorked, where they displayed a selection of related books, DVDS, and periodicals. They also 
promoted Book Club in a Bag and other library services and spoke with approximately 38 
individuals.        
 
Due to the popularity of our two Roku streaming devices in Adult Services, we added a Roku stick 
to our collection. The stick contains the same content as our Roku Ultra devices, hundreds of 
movies and TV shows, and is compatible with an HDMI port.  
 
Xavier Duran, Noelle Spicher and I attended ILA’s Annual Conference held at the Tinley Park 
Convention Center. Some of the sessions attended included the opening session with Verna 
Myers, Comfortable Being Uncomfortable in the Library: Civic Engagement through 
Programming, Dynamic Strategies for Dialogue-Based Programs, programs related to teens and 
tweens, and various programs on collection management.  
 
November 
 
In celebration of National Novel Writing Month (NaNoWriMo), we displayed the Library’s 
typewriter on our community table and invited patrons to write six word stories. We received 
over 100 stories throughout the month, such as: “I will never time travel again.” And- “Life was 
good, despite the bears.” Adult Services staff received positive feedback from patrons on both 
the writing challenge and the typewriter itself. Several of our TAB volunteers confessed they had 
never seen a typewriter before and enjoyed using it.  
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Winona Patterson, Patricia Ruocco, Rochelle Storm, and I attended the Adult Reading Round 
Table’s ARRTcon at the Naperville Public Library. ARRTcon is a one day conference on all things 
Readers’ Advisory. Offerings included a keynote speech by author Barbara Barnett, information 
on resources and tools for improving Readers’ Advisory services, and collection development 
tips. Additionally I moderated a panel at this event titled- The Librarian's Book Club Toolkit: 
Everything you need to know about off-site groups, branding, and the big leadership take-aways 
from ARRT's Book Club Study. 
 
Jean Demas planned and attended the Fall LEARN (Libraries English and Reading Network) 
meeting at the White Oak Library in Lockport. There were 30 literacy/English language 
development librarians present to hear a speaker discuss teaching strategies for group classes 
and for the attendees to share ideas about new materials. Jean showed the group LLD’s new 
Launchpads for English learning and improvement. 
 
Teen Focus Librarian, Noelle Spicher, launched a brand new book group just for teens at LLD. The 
group, named Readers Rejoice, held its first meeting in November and discussed Everything, 
Everything by Nicola Yoon. The teens also viewed the film version of this title at their meeting 
and discussed both the book and movie. They will continue to meet once a month and will 
continue a book-to-movie theme.  
 
Adult Services launched the first ever Family Craft Night at LLD. Staff noticed a need for family 
crafting after discovering parents attending our Adult Craft program series with children in tow. 
Xavier Duran, Taylor Habal and Noelle Spicher worked together to plan and execute this 
program. Additionally, the Youth Services team answered many questions about appropriate 
crafting activities for small children and gave us valuable tips on executing a program with kids. 
We were delightfully surprised to be flooded with phone calls for reservations within the first 
three hours of opening registration. The program itself was very successful, patron feedback 
included: "First time participant and super impressed. Everyone was so nice and helpful." And- 
“Love family togetherness with art. Something for our walls!" After such a strong positive 
response to this first offering, staff quickly worked to plan a second Family Craft Night for 
December.  
 
December:  
 
December brought the start of our second Winter Read Program for adults and teens. The 
challenge consisted of reading and logging two books between December 1st and January 7th. If 
patrons completed this task, they were awarded with a campfire style mug decorated with a 
wintry LLD logo. This second offering of Winter Read proved to be extremely successful given the 
extraordinary amount of sign-ups within the first week of the program. Our total number of 
adult registrations after week one was 188. Compared to last year’s first week sign-ups (42), our 
number of adult registrations more than quadrupled. Similarly, our teen registrations increased 
significantly as well. By the end of week one we had 22 teens registered compared to last year’s 
number of 5.  
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We kicked off the start of Winter Read with a festive Winter Party. Special musical guest 
Fruteland Jackson, a three-time Blues Music Award nominee, performed holiday standards. 
Guests enjoyed cookies and hot chocolate while listening to the live performance and were 
invited to register for the Winter Read program as well.  
 
On Friday, December 8th, over 50 people attended the reception for the opening of the Gallery 
777 show “Beyond the White Gardens” by artist Kasia Szczesniewski. 
 
Literacy Outreach Librarian, Jean Demas, attended the annual Adult Learning Resource Center 
Northern Illinois Regional Conference in Itasca where she moderated two panel presentations, 
Task-Based Instruction: Helping English Learners Meet their 21st Century Goals and The Secrets to 
Computer Training on a Nickle and Dime Budget, and attended various workshops on English 
language development topics. Over 700 educators and librarians were in attendance. 
 
In December, the community table offered festive paper, cut outs, and envelopes for patrons to 
create holiday cards. The table also featured a list of organizations that would happily accept 
mailed letters for distribution, such as A Million Thanks and Cards for Hospitalized Kids. 
Approximately 200 individuals participated in this activity.  
 
Teen Focus Librarian, Noelle Spicher, organized a Teen Exam Cram during the week of final 
exams. Students were invited to utilize the meeting rooms as a quiet study space where they 
could use the dry erase boards, refuel with snacks, and take a study break with some small 
crafts. Additionally, the West Suburban Humane Society visited the Library so that teens could 
de-stress by enjoying the company of two therapy dogs. Approximately 50 high schools students 
attended Teen Exam Cram during the week of finals. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Elizabeth Hopkins  
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News and Patron Communications: 
 
 

 Patrons have been extremely pleased with our toddler storytimes, specifically commenting 
on the planning and preparation that each session requires. Parents have said that they 
appreciate the focus on not only early literacy building skills, but math and science 
activities as well. 
 

 The toys donated by the Lisle Kiwanis club have been a big hit in our Lapsit storytime 
programs. Children across the age spectrum in that program have been able to enjoy the 
sensory tubes, the magnetic cars, and the alphabet blocks. They have been so popular we 
have had to try extra hard make sure all of the little ones are learning to share!  
 

 Our dinosaur painting has officially been named!  After votes were submitted this 
September and October the name of our dinosaur is officially Pickles.  We will be mounting 
a plaque on the wall beneath the painting denoting the name and indicating that the 
painting was a donation from former Lisle District 202 art teacher Nancy Staszak. 
 

 In honor of former Youth Services Manager Robin Sprietsma, the Friends of the Lisle Public 
Library District donated a new rocking chair for storytime use.  I am happy to say the new 
one has more than served us well during the last storytime session. 
 
 

Programs & Community Outreach Highlights: 
 
 

 The Winter Reading Program kicked off on December 2 and will be running until school begins 
after break in January 2018. I visited both Schiesher and Tate Woods elementary schools to 
promote the program to students between 1st and 5th grade. As of this report, we currently 
have 365 young readers participating in the program. 

 

 Schiescher Elementary School 4th graders worked on their famous American biography projects 
in November.  I gave a presentation to the 4th grade class giving them a brief overview of how 
to use our databases and catalog in order to accurately find the information they needed for 
their projects. 

 

 Our annual Halloween storytime was held at the end of October.  Prepared and presented by 
Paraprofessional Mary Bannon and me, we had 150 patrons attend the event.  Children came 
dressed in costume to participate in storytime followed by a Halloween parade through the 
library.  The event was capped off with a Halloween snack of jack-o-lantern Cuties. 

 

 Due to the overwhelming success of Adult Services Family Craft Night, the Youth Services 
Department will be assisting AS in the planning and execution of future events.  By 
collaborating across departments we hope to best serve patrons of all ages. See the Adult 
Services report for specific family craft night program details. 

 

 The Holiday Hop, our winter song and dance storytime, was held this December. Children 
participated in active books and songs, then capped off the event with a “snowball fight” 
(biodegradable packing peanuts).  Meeting room A was filled with over 75 attendees. 

 
 

 

Youth Services Quarterly Report–January 2018 
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 The popularity of Thursday Kids Club has increased dramatically during the last quarter, with 
attendance increasing nearly 300%. These programs are targeted towards young patrons too 
old for traditional storytime but not yet ready for Monday Fundays. Recent programs have 
included making snow globes, constructing igloos, and Morse code jewelry.  

 
 
Professional Development: 

 
 

 Three staff members attended ILA at the Tinley Park Convention center this October, each 
focusing on sessions targeted toward different audiences of the department.  Paraprofessional 
Lexy Raines focused on early childhood development sessions, Paraprofessional Emily Walker 
attended several elementary programming focused sessions and Jh Coordinator Mallory Caise 
attended programs that addressed serving our junior high and high school patrons. 
 

 In November I attended a Laconi meeting at the Museum of Science and Industry.  The 
program discussed not only math and science in library programming, but how to make those 
potentially dry topics engaging. I returned with several exciting ideas for programming, 
including mathematical magic tricks and constructing structurally stable geodesic domes from 
newspaper. 
 

 I attended second meeting of the District 203 Early Childhood Collaborative on December 9th.  
The collaborative is made up of early childhood educators across DuPage County, from the 
Naperville Park district to the DuPage Children’s Museum. The purpose of this second meeting 
was to set a vision and mission statement for our collaborative, in order to have a solid base 
from which to broadcast our agenda. Our next meeting is scheduled for March, where we plan 
to set goals for the upcoming 18-19 school year. 
 

 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Will Savage 

Director of Youth Services  
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Quarterly Board Report 
2nd Quarter FY17/18 

Circulation Services Department 
January 4, 2018 

 
Fall 2017 Outreach Visits 
 
Brookdale 
In October, Circulation Services Paraprofessional, Anne Loeding-Foster, registered new patrons 
and renewed current patrons’ cards at Brookdale Senior Living Solutions in Lisle.  In addition, 
information about Library services and programs was discussed by Adult Services staff. 
 
Tate Woods 
On October 12, Circulation Services Receptionist/Library Associate, Stephanie Kandlik, visited 
Tate Woods Elementary School in Lisle during an author visit in order to register new patrons.  
Will Savage was available also to talk about Library services and programs. 
 
Lisle Uncorked 
On October 27, Anne Loeding-Foster and Pam 
Freer from Adult Services attended Lisle 
Uncorked: A Wine Event at the Hilton Lisle 
Naperville. At this event, books, DVDs and 
periodicals that focused on wine (including 
wine country travel books, wine/food pairing 
materials, and how-to-choose a wine and the 
history of wine items) were promoted.  Anne 
(shown in the photo) was available to register 
new patrons. 
 
Arbor Place 
In November, Circulation Services Paraprofessional, Angela McCurdy, joined Adult Services staff 
and visited Arbor Place of Lisle Senior Living and registered new patrons and renewed current 
patrons’ cards and discussed Library services and programs. 
 
Family Craft Night 
In December, Stephanie Kandlik attended Adult Services’ Family Craft Night event in the 
Library’s meeting rooms.  She was on hand to register new patrons and renew current patrons’ 
cards. 
 
Quality Patron Service 
In order to continue to provide quality service to our patrons, every year, Circulation Services 
staff members receive refresher courses on patron service skills.  Most recently, staff members 
attended various free webinars (online seminars) and read professional resources that all 
focused on best practices for providing excellent patron service.  Circulation Services 
Receptionist/Library Associate, Rose Brown, participated in a one-day off-site patron service 
seminar.  She is currently preparing a presentation on what she learned for an upcoming 
Circulation Services Department meeting. 
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From October to December 2017, Circulation Services Pages pulled a total of 3,629 items from 
shelves to satisfy the “pending holds.” 
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Lisle Library borrowed and loaned more items this quarter than during the 2nd quarter of last 
year. 
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ILA Annual Conference 
This past October, Assistant Director of Circulation Services, Teri Zarat, Circulation Services 
Associate, Julie Beck, Circulation Services Paraprofessional, Racheal Perek, and both Stephanie 
Kandlik and Angela McCurdy attended the Illinois Library Association Annual Conference in 
Tinley Park.  Details about the presentations they attended were shared by these staff 
members during the Library’s all-staff meeting in October and with Circulation Services staff. 
 
LACONI Circulation Services Section Event 
In November, Teri Zarat attended an event at the Gail Borden Public Library District in Elgin:  
Tech Trends in Circulation and the Library.  Presentations included details about automated 
materials handling (AMH), self-checkouts, point of sale (POS) systems, and mobile circ.  Teri 
shared details about this event with Circulation Services staff. 
 

 
Respectfully Submitted by  
 
Paul T. Hurt 
Director of Circulation Services 
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Second Quarter FY17-18 in Technical Services 

Technical Services staff continued to expand their knowledge through webinars, training, and 

meetings during the 2nd quarter.  Brian Baxter and Cathi Agostino attended the LACONI Resources for 

Catalogers.  Resources presented included OCLC Classify, Web Dewey, Classification Web, Catalogers’ 

Toolkit, RDA Toolkit, and other free website resources.  Especially useful was the demonstration of the 

Catalogers’ Toolkit, a newly added resource for LLD catalogers in the 2nd quarter.  The Catalogers’ Toolkit 

is a vital resource offered by the Library of Congress that provides access to nearly all heavily-used 

cataloging documentation resources.  Shelly Sandstrom from the Naperville Library discussed their 

involvement with NACO, which is the Name Authority Cooperative Program run by the Library of 

Congress. She explained the reason they had gone through the training and what advantages there are 

for a library to be a participant in this program.  These were informative presentations that gave a 

greater understanding of how the independent resources work together and help make the Library’s 

catalog a resourceful and efficient tool for patrons and staff. 

Laura Murff attended two webinars offered through ALTCS, the Association for Library 

Collections and Technical Services division of the American Library Association.  The first webinar 

introduced the programming language Python and PyMarc script, open source library code used to 

transform metadata in the Library’s catalog and make Technical Services workflows more efficient.  As 

the Library moves towards more visibility on the internet, it is increasingly necessary for the Library to 

actively manage the metadata connected to our resources.  The second webinar discussed how libraries 

protect patron’s privacy, in respect to the information sought or received and the resources accessed, 

and current challenges to protecting patron privacy.  In particular, the webinar discussed difficulties in 

achieving patron privacy when the materials are online. 

Also during the 2nd quarter, Laura attended the RAILS Technical Services Networking Group 

meeting in Schaumburg.  The meeting is a vital quarterly event for Technical Service librarians to discuss 

upcoming trends and brainstorm common issues or concerns involved with processing, vendors, 

cataloging, and more.  Topics discussed were processing workflows, vendor invoice options, circulating 

single download digital material/Rokus, and implementing non-Dewey collections for browsing. 

 

Laura Murff 

                                                                    Director of Technical Services  
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Materials processed this quarter 

 

 

Adult Services books 2,387 

Adult Services AudioVisual 606 

Adult Services Periodicals 1,639 

Adult Services Total 4,632 

  

Youth Services books 1,642 

Youth Services AudioVisual 125 

Youth Services Periodicals 72 

Youth Services Total 1,839 

  

EMediaLibrary Marc records added 154 

Hoopla Marc records added 2,643 (923 removed) 
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APPROVED LISLE LIBRARY DISTRICT 

Finance Committee Meeting 

October 30, 2017 - 11:00 a.m.   

   

1. Roll call   

Present: 

Longry Wang - Treasurer | Chair 

Jay Fisher - President 

Liz Sullivan - Secretary 

 

Also Present: 

Tatiana Weinstein - Director 

Beth McQuillan - Assistant Director 

Ginger Boskelly - Finance Director 

Chris Knight - Recording Secretary 

Ken Herdeman - Ehlers Investment Partners 

 

2. Opportunity for visitors to speak - None 

 

3. Ehlers Investment Partners 

 

Treasurer Wang introduced Ken Herdeman, from Ehlers Investment Partners to the 

Committee. Mr. Herdeman presented the annual investment portfolio review. The review 

included information on allocation of assets, average weighted maturity, total annual rate 

of return, and cash flow forecast. Secretary Sullivan stated she would like to see a 

breakdown of liquid assets presented in the form of a chart or graph. Treasurer Wang 

acknowledged Secretary Sullivan’s suggestion. 

 

4. Policy 710: Fund Balances and Policy 720: Lisle Library District Investments 

 

Mr. Herdeman reviewed definitions in Policy 710. Secretary Sullivan suggested the last 

sentence of Policy 710 Section C. Corporate Fund be modified to read that fund balances 

can be transferred or remain in the Corporate Fund. Treasurer Wang recommended having 

discussions about this recommendation. Mr. Herdeman suggested the Board seek legal 

counsel before making any major changes to financial policies. 

Secretary Sullivan stated that the Board should discuss a 5 year financial strategy. Treasurer 

Wang and President Fisher both agreed having a financial strategy was important.  

A spelling error was found in Policy 720 Section E. Financial and Investment Services 

Providers. 
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5. Adjourn 

MOTION: President Fisher moved to adjourn the meeting. Secretary Sullivan seconded.  

Voice Vote - All Aye 

 

The meeting adjourned at 12:09 p.m. 

Recorded by: 

 

_____________________________ 

Chris Knight, Recording Secretary 

 

Approved by the Finance Committee on December 13, 2017. 

Approved by 

 

_____________________________ 

Longry Wang, Committee Chair 

 

 

 

79 


